Sciences Divisional Advisory Group

Notes on Research and Tech Orientation Discussion

May 2009

The Sciences Divisional Advisory Group discussed research and technology instruction for students in its May 2009 meeting.  Sciences faculty expect their students to be able to perform basic research and technology tasks.  So, the group wondered if it would be possible, or even desirable, to require that all students receive an orientation to research and technology at Middlebury.  Such an orientation could take place in the first-year seminar or elsewhere.  The full notes from our meeting are online (http://blogs.middlebury.edu/lisadvisors/2009/05/26/notes-from-may-2009-meeting-of-the-sciences-group/).  

Conclusions
· Research:  Many first-year seminars include a research orientation with a librarian, and sciences faculty felt that research orientations should be strongly encouraged for first-year seminars.  Opinions were mixed on whether research orientations should be required.  Research fits naturally into most science-related first-year seminars, but faculty were reluctant to suggest mandates regarding other subjects.

· Technology:  Many first-year seminars include a technology orientation with a librarian or other LIS staff member, and sciences faculty felt that technology orientations are important.  Most faculty felt that technology orientations should not be required in first-year seminars since they might not be easily incorporated into course content.  Faculty wondered if technology orientations could be provided at some other time, for example during orientation period or in evening workshops.

Next steps
1. Ask other Divisional Advisory Groups for their thoughts.  Would you find it desirable to require that all students receive an orientation to research?  How about technology?  How about recommending instead of requiring?

2. Share ideas with interested parties:  LIS, CTLR, Katy Smith Abbott (regarding first-year orientation period), etc.

